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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

December 19, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE: Grumby, LLC d/b/a La Tarte Flambee, 1750 Second Avenue (91
st
/92

nd
 Streets) – Transfer application of 

a wine and beer only license. Hours: 8a – 11p weekdays and 9a – 11p weekends. Food/Drink: 60/40.  

Dear Mr. O’Brien: 

At the December 14, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 39 in favor, 0 opposed, and 0 abstentions. 

 

WHEREAS this application is for beer and wine so no 500 ft rule is required, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is Approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

  Hon. Jose Serrano, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 

             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 
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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

 

December 19, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE: ASB Pizzeria, Inc. d/b/a Marmara Turkish Restaurant, 1658-1660 Third Avenue (92
nd

/93
rd

 Streets) – 

New application to go from a beer and wine license to an on-premises liquor license  

Dear Mr. O’Brien: 

At the December 14, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 34 in favor, 3 opposed, and 1 abstention. 

 

WHEREAS there were no objections from the public, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is Approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

  Hon. Jose Serrano, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 

             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 
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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

 

December 19, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE: Make UES, LLC d/b/a Make Meaning, 1501 Third Avenue (84
th

/85
th

 Streets) – New application for a 

wine and beer only license (Laid over once, in the month of Nov., at applicants request) 

Dear Mr. Ben-Asher: 

At the December 14, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 37 in favor, 0 opposed, and 1 abstention. 

 

WHEREAS the applicant has laid over twice, 

WHEREAS the committee would have approved if it received an email from the applicant stating that 

they would not apply prior to the committee hearing the application, 

WHEREAS the committee will re hear the application if the applicant submits paperwork, 

  BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is DIS-Approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

  Hon. Jose Serrano, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 

             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 
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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

 

December 19, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE: Jasper Hospitality, LLC d/b/a East End Bar & Grill, 1664 First Avenue (86
th

/87
th

 Streets) – Renewal 

application for an on-premises liquor license 

Dear Mr. Ben-Asher: 

At the December 14, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 39 in favor, 0 opposed, and 0 abstentions. 

 

WHEREAS no 311 calls were received in 2011, 

WHEREAS no complaints by the public at the meeting, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is Approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

  Hon. Jose Serrano, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 

             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 


